











Appointments
Coordinating Committee for the National Meeting
Prof. W. Hitschfeld, Chairman
Prof. J.S.Marshall, Dr. D.P. McIntyre, Mr. M. Kwizak,
Mr. J.L. Galloway, Mr. G. Oddie
Nominating Committee
Mr. J.M. Leaver, Prof. J.S5. Marshall

Prize Committee

Mr. D.E., McClellan, Chairman
Mr. A.G. MacVicar

Committee on Organization
Prof. J.S.Marshall, Chairman
Dr. W.L. Godson

Prof. P.A.Sheppard, Consulting member in the
United Kingdom

MEMBERSHIP STATISTICS for the Canadian Branch

Life Fellows Fellows Students  Total

Jan. 1, 1960 5 329 334
Dec. 31, 1960 5 333 1 339
New members - 19

Resignations - 4 Transfer to R.M.5. - 1

Suspension for non-payment of 1959 fees - 9

REPORT OF THE MONTREAL CENTRE

Five meetings of the Montreal Centre were held in the Faculty
Club of McGill University. There was a wide range of topics this year
and meetings continued to be well attended.



The following Officers were elected for 1960

Chairman
Secretary
Treasurer

Mr. R.A. Strachan
Miss C. Wilson
Mr. P.W. Summers

Meetings of the Montreal Centre, 1960

Feb 25

April 19

May 19
{(Annual
Meeting)

Oct 27

Nov 24

Some Comments and Observations Capt. George Lothian,

from a Pilot Trans-Canada Airlines.
Development of Operational Prof. J.S. Marshall,
Weather Radar McGill University.
Current Problems of Numerical Dr. George P. Cressman,
Weather Prediction Director of the Natimal

Meteorological Centre,
Washington, D.C.

The Polar-Night Westerlies Prof. F.K. Hare,

McGill University.

Some Problems in Cloud Physics Mr. B. Power

Weather Engineering
Corporation

REPORT OF THE TORONTO CENTRE

Seven meetings were held by the Toronto Centre during 1960,
Attendance increased steadily during the year, with an average of 75
members and guests present at the last three meetings.

Requests for back numbers of publications of the Canadian
Branch have been handled by the Toronto Centre secretary. Arrange-
ments were made for reprinting Vol.7, No.4 and Vol.8, No.l because
of quantity requests for these issues.

Officers from June 1, 1960 were:

Chairman
Secretary
Programme
Secretary
Treasurer

Mr. K.T. McLeod - Mr. H.H.Bindon
Mr. 8.J. Buckler,

Mr. J.P.Bruce
Mr. T.D. Wiacek



When Mr. McLeod accepted his position with the W.M.O.
Secretariat in September, his place as Chairman was filled by Mr. H.
Bindon.

Meetings of the Toronto Centre, 1960

Feb 23 Micrometeorological Research in the Dr. Mariano Estoque,
Geophysics Research Directorate Air Force Cambridge
Research Laboratories.

Feb 25 Numerical Weather Prediction at Mr. M. Kwizak,
the C.A.0O.; Current Projects and CAQ, Montreal,
Future Implications

May 10 Freezing Nucleation Prof. J.S.Marshall,
McGill University.

June 1 Open House at Scarboro; Instrument Division,
Physical Research Unit, Upper Air Training
School of the Meteorological Branch, D.O.T.

Sep 28 Meteorological and Hydrological Dr. D.P.Mclntyre,
Conferences in Europe during the Dr. W.L. Godson and
summer of 1960 Mr. J.P. Bruce.

Oct 24 Oceanography in Canada Dr. W. Cameron.

Nov 29 Operation of a Modern Forecast Malton Staff
Office

REPORT OF THE WINNIPEG CENTRE

The officers of the Winnipeg Centre for 1960 were as

follows:
Honorary Chairman Mr. D.M.Robertson
Chairman Mr. A.H.Lamont - Mr. J.J.Labelle
Vice-Chairman Mr. J.J.Labelle - Mr. D,.G.Black

Secretary-Treasurer Mr. L.C.Oddy -Mr. F.J.Sebastian

The Executive Committee changes were made in March
when Mr. Lamont was posted overseas and Mr. Oddy to Toronto.
At a social evening on March 19 suitable books were presented to
mark their departure.






Treasurer's Report for the Year ending 31 December 1960

CASH ACCOUNT

Receiats

Fees: Initiation
1959 Fellows & Associates
1960 Fellows & Students
1961 Fellows

Bank exchange added to cheques

Bank and Bond interest

Sales of Publications

Total Receipts
Bank Balance 31 December 1959

Expenditures

Bank charges
Postage
Payments to Centres
Toronto centre
Montreal centre
Stationery
Publishing costs
Purchase of publication
Remission of Fees to Royal
Meteorological Society - London
{1959 and 1960 fees)
Miscellaneous

Total Expenditures
Cash Balance 31 December 1960

34.85
17.00
3031, 60
763.58
24.01
77.09

23.99

26.21
163,37

8.00
78.00
26.58

300.24

9.00

5280.94

__16.63

3972.12

3782.50

5908.97

1845.65

7754. 62

7754, 62






The amount remitted to the Royal Meteorclogical Society,
London, includes their portion of the fees for both 1959 and 1960.
The increase in ordinary expenditures has been mainly due to the
costs of publishing the various Canadian Branch docurnents. This
increase has been partly offset by lowered postage and stationery
costs brought about by the transfer to the Royal Meteorological
Society, London, of responsibility for mailing the Quarterly Journal,
and Weather, together with an increase in value of the bonds.

Although the aterling rate of exchange has increased in
recent months, revenues and expenditures are approximately equal
under the present structure of fees. In view of this, I do not propose
to recommend an increase in the annual fees.

AUDITOR'S REPORT

I have studied the account of the Canadian Branch of the
Royal Meteorological Society, and am satisfied that the Treasurer's

Report presents a proper statement of the Branch's financial status
as of 31 December 1960.

A High
Auditor.

PRIZES

The Prize Committee recommended the following awards
for 1960:

President's Prize: To Prof. F.K. Hare for his paper "The
Disturbed Circulation of the Arctic Stratosphere" published in the
Journal of Meteorology, 1960, Vol. 17, No.l and presented at the
Montreal Centre in November, 1960.

Darton Prize: to Dr. W.L. Godson for his paper "Total
Ozone and the Middle Stratosphere over Arctic and Sub-Arctic in
Winter and Spring", published in the Quarterly Journal of the Royal
Meteorological Society, 1960, Vol. 86, No. 369.









RECOMMENDATIONS REGARDING SELECTIONS AND
AWARDING OF PRIZES BY THE CANADIAN BRANCH

1, INTRODUCTION

The precedent concerning the awarding of the President's
Prize has become well established., No major modification should be
made concerning this award,

The changes suggested by the Parent Soclety and the
Canadian Branch Executive involved the telescoping of the first and
second Darton prizes, This suggestion met with the unanimous approval
of the Committee,

It was noted that there is an increasing tendency for awards
to be made to members of the Society who are engaged primarily in
research endeavor. The gap in scope and depth of background shown
in papers written by the "research" group as compared to papers written
by the "operational and administrative" group was clearly evident,

It was felt that the Canadian Branch should encourage papers written

by members whe are not engaged primarily in research activities, The
problem could be resolved by the addition of a new prize which would

be restricted to members who are primarily engaged in operational and
administrative duties,

It was apparent that in some years many papers were eligible
for the Society's award, while in other years only a few papers were
eligible, If the eligible period is extended to two years, it was
felt that greater freedom would be given to the Prize Committee in
making their selections,

At present, the Prize Committee shoulders the entire
responsibility for ensuring that all eligible papers are considered
for awards. Revised administrative procedures to broaden this respon-
sibility load should be devised,

2. The Committee recommends that all papers by Canadian Branch
members published in a recognized jJournal in the preceding two calendar
years and previously presented to a Canadian Branch or Centre meeting
and which have not previously been awarded a prize by the Canadian
Branch, shall be eligible for the President's Prize, This prize shall
be considered the senior prize awarded by the Canadian Branch of the
Royal Meteorological Society,
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